

Transit and Rail Advisory Committee (TRAC) Agenda

October 2, 2025 1:30 pm - 3:00 pm

Agenda and Minutes

- ☐ Welcome/Roll Call (Chair Rajewski)

Committee Members:

Ann Rajewski, Chrissy Breit, David Averill, Dave Johnson, Eva Wilson, Jonathan Flint, Ken Mooney, Lan Rao, Michael Davies, Mike Ogborn

Other Staff:

Christa Curtiss, Craig Secrest, Emily Barden, Jamie Grim, Jan Rowe, Joanie Lyons, Ben Gellman, Maux Sullivan, Paul Desrocher, Philip Von Hake, Ryan Arthur

- ☐ Organizational Priorities (Jamie, Chrissy, Ann)
 - David Averill: ON the third bullet, do you mean discretionary grants that CDOT or would go after, or LONO or?
 - Jaime G: No, not LONO, we wouldn't advocate to get rid of that. We just want to reduce the application burden?
 - *Presentation continues*
 - David A: Quick question on the Spare Ratio, I've found it helpful. Has there been discussion of developing that for electric fleets rather than removing it?
 - Anne R: Not that I know of.
 - David Averil: It can be useful to justify maintaining spares, which we do need.
 - Jonathan Flint: We're looking at leasing space to vendors at rest stops, train stations, and parking rides, where the vendor would handle maintenance, allowing the agency to focus on capital costs and expand their facilities
 - Anne R: we'll look into that.
- ☐ Office of Innovative Mobility (Paul)
 - David A: What kind of responses are you getting for those open positions?
 - Paul: The candidate pool is looking pretty favorable actually. The job market, for better or worse, has a lot of federal workers who have great experience.
- ☐ Clean Transit Enterprise (Craig)
 - *No Questions*
- ☐ Planning and Operations (Jan)
 - Jonathan Flint: You could do a survey for new riders, ask why they started, and survey returning riders to see why they return.
 - Jan: That is a good point. We have a survey already, but I'm not sure if they divide by new/returning riders.

- ☐ Passenger Rail Update (Maux)
 - *No questions*
- ☐ Transit and Mobility Grant Programs (Paul)
 - *No questions*
- ☐ Roundtable (All)
 - Jonathan Flint: We just opened our new employee housing.
 - David Averil: Two weeks ago we opened a new service expansion.
 - Paul Desrocher: How is the connection to Ridgeway doing?
 - David A: It's doing okay, we'll likely hone that route over the winter.
 - David Johnson: Our 5339 grant was unfrozen. It was for the zero emission vehicle operations center. So that is moving forward.
 - Anne: CASTA went well, thank you to everyone who attended and contributed. Next year it will be in Breckenridge.

Meeting adjourned